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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

2025 LEADERS 
Our newly elected school leaders for 2025 are eager to embark on a busy, successful, and rewarding year, 
working alongside our dedicated staff and incredible student body. They will be joined by students from each 
class who will make up the Student Representative Council (SRC). 

Harper, Maddi, Birdie, Hayden, Tom, and Zak, along with our Sporting Captains, Vice Captains, and the soon 
to be elected SRC members, will be officially inducted into their leadership roles at the Leadership Induction 
Assembly on Tuesday, February 25th, at 2:20 pm. Parents are warmly invited to attend and celebrate this 
special occasion. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Tues Feb 18 School Swimming Carnival 8yrs & older Tues Feb 25 
Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 
Leader Induction 

Wed Feb 19 
eSafe kid: Back to School program 
(senior students) 

Thurs Feb 27 
Dylan Edwards Legends Rugby  
League 7’s 

Thurs Feb 20 District Rugby League trials 11’s & Opens Fri Feb 28 MNC Swimming Carnival @ Coffs 

Mon Feb 24 District Swimming Carnival - Macksville Fri Feb 28 Welcome BBQ Breakfast 7.30am-9.00am 
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Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present. I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn 
on their lands. 
 
Welcome back, everyone! We are thrilled to see our students and staff return with such eagerness and 
enthusiasm, quickly settling into their school routines. A special welcome to our new families joining Urunga 
Public School for 2025. If you have any questions about your child’s school experience, please don’t hesitate 
to reach out via phone or email. We encourage you to arrange an appointment with our staff whenever 
needed. 
 
A warm welcome to our 24 new, enthusiastic Kindergarten students who have started their journey with us. 
We are excited to work and learn alongside them and their families. 
 
As we navigate the challenges and opportunities that lie ahead, let us approach the new school year with a 
sense of optimism, resilience, and unity. Together, we will continue to foster a culture of excellence, 
inclusivity, and lifelong learning that prepares our students to thrive in an ever-changing world. 
 
Welcome back, Urunga Public School! Here's to a year filled with growth, discovery, and endless 
possibilities. 
 

STAFFING FOR 2025 
Our students, teachers and support staff have been working hard in their new classes. Our staff for this year 
are as follows: 
 
Principal - Mrs Martyn 

Assistant Principal K-2 – Miss Kelly 

Assistant Principal 3-6 – Mr Freebairn 

Assistant Principal Curriculum & Instruction (APC&I) – Mrs Prior 

K Lime– Mr Lee 

K/1 Navy – Miss Kelly and Ms Vogt 

1/2 Red – Mr Sercombe 

1/2 Green – Mrs Wickham 

3/4 Blue - Mr Ticli 

3/4 Magenta– Miss Reid 

5/6 Aqua – Mr Freebairn and Miss Kyle 

5/6 Indigo – Miss Allman 

Library & Technology – Mr Narris 

CAPA– Mrs Hulbert 

Science—Mrs Hulbert and Ms Vogt 

Learning and Support – Mrs Falkingham 

School Administration Manager - Mrs Sweeney 

School Administration Officer - Mrs Rodgers 

Community Liaison Officer (CLO) – Mrs McGrath 

School Learning Support Officers - Mrs Bartlett, Miss Jayden, Mrs Forward, Mrs McGrath 

General Assistant: Mr Pollard 
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STUDENT LEADERS/ LEADER INDUCTION ASSEMBLY 
 

We are thrilled to announce and congratulate the exceptional students who have been appointed as our 
leaders for 2025. These dedicated students have shown remarkable commitment, leadership qualities, and a 
genuine passion for serving their peers and advancing our school's mission. 
 

School Captains:   Maddi Hoffman, Harper Kedzlie 
Leaders:    Hayden Richardson, Birdie Tutt, Tommy Furze, Zak Simpson 
 
House Captains: Bellinger – Nate Fitzgibbon, Leila Haynes 
          Kalang – Nicholas De Ruiter, Sunny Hyde 
 
House Vice Captains: Bellinger – Kaius Heward, Zali Miller 
          Kalang – Tex Hyde, Chilli Cameron 
 
Our Leadership Team are already working hard and being outstanding role models for our school.  
 
Congratulations once again to our new school leaders! Your dedication and leadership are truly inspiring, 
and we look forward to seeing the positive impact you will undoubtedly make in the days and years to come. 
 
We will be holding our Leadership Induction Ceremony on Tuesday afternoon 25th February at 2.25 pm. 
 

MEET THE TEACHER 
We hope that you can join us at our complimentary Parent Community Welcome Breakfast BBQ on Friday 
morning 28th February between 7.30 and 9.00am. In the meantime, please feel free to contact your child’s 
teacher via phone or email if you wish to organise a time to meet with them. 

 
YEARS 3- 6 CYBER SAFETY SESSION 
Our Years 3, 4. 5 and 6 students will be participating in a Safer Internet Day session conducted by the 
Department of Education and in partnership with the Office of the eSafety Commissioner during the next 3 
weeks. During this ‘Be an eSafe kid: connect, reflect, protect’ session, students will learn to: 
 

•  identify the features of positive online interactions. 

•  identify support available when navigating online friendship challenges. 

•  contribute to positive gaming cultures. 

•  identify the benefits of gaming and quality gaming habits. 

•  identify ways to protect themselves when gaming. 
 

PARENTING IDEAS/ HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families article is titled ‘The Hidden Benefits of Your Child’s Back -to-School 
Butterflies’ which focuses on emotional intelligence and developing resilience. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support, take care, 
 
Jane Martyn 
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WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN! 
 
It is so exciting to welcome all of our new Kindergarten students to school with Mr Lee, Miss Kelly and Ms 
Vogt! They have all had a great start to their schooling career and have spent their first few days meeting 
new friends, getting used to the routines of school and having a whole lot of fun!   
 
Everyone has been on a school tour, played many games and started writing stories, playing music, using 
technology, counting and writing numbers.  We have all had such a wonderful time! 
 
Thank you to all of our wonderful parents for helping make this transition to big school so smooth and 
please make sure you reach out to the school if you ever have any questions, we are here to help! 

Community Tutors 
Once all our students are settled into the school routine towards the middle of this term, we will 
recommence our community tutor program. We always welcome new volunteers and hope you can join us. 
Please get in contact with me via the office if you would like to get involved. 
 

Canteen Helpers 
We are always looking for more amazing helpers in the canteen. If you a free one morning now and then on 
a Wednesday, Thursday or a Friday, we would always be grateful for your help! 
 

Garden Club 
Keep checking the newsletter and Facebook for when Garden Club will commence for the year. It will be 
held on Tuesdays at lunchtime (11am—11:40am) and we always encourage parent helpers. You don’t 
need to be a green thumb to be involved… just willing to get your hands dirty and join in the fun! 
 
 



 

 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
The school swimming carnival will be held next Tuesday 
18th February at the Bellingen Pool.  All students in  
Years 3-6 are expected to attend.  Students in Year 2 that 
turn 8 this year must be able to swim 25m in order to 
attend.   
 
Permission notes were emailed home yesterday via School 
Bytes.  Please check your email or log into your School 
Bytes App to give permission and pay the $10 fee which 
includes bus travel and pool entry. 
 
Included in the same email was a google form link for you to 
enter your child into their events for next Tuesday.  We are 
looking forward to a fantastic day with all our students giving 
their best effort and having loads of fun! 
 
HOUSE CAPTAINS 
Both of our sporting houses, Bellinger and Kalang, held their Captain and Vice-Captain elections at house 
meetings on Monday afternoon.  Congratulations to the following students.  They are really looking 
forward to leading their houses for the first time next Tuesday at the school swimming carnival.  These 
sporting house leaders will be inducted and receive their badges at our Induction Assembly on Tuesday 
25th February. 
 
     CAPTAINS    VICE-CAPTAINS 
 

BELLINGER   Nate Fitzgibbon   Kaius Heward 
     Leila Haynes   Zali Miller 
 
KALANG    Nicholas De Ruiter  Tex Hyde 
     Sunny Hyde   Chilli Cameron 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHANGE OF DETAILS 
If any of your contact details have changed over the holidays, please let the ladies in the front office know.  
Changes of address, new/different phone numbers or email address are essential for the school to have 
updated to ensure we can contract you in case of illness or emergency.  Your help in this matter is much  
appreciated. 
 

LIBRARY BORROWING 
Just a reminder for students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 to bring a library bag on their library day 
so they can borrow books.  This helps keep all our books in good condition and helps each student keep 
track of their books. 
Mr Narris 



 

 

SCHOOL BYTES APP 
This year we have moved more of our school 
information to School Bytes.  As well as filling 
in permission notes and making online 
payments, you will now also find our school 
calendar with upcoming events as well as the 
attendance tab where you can explain 
absences, or enter a planned absence for the 
future.   
 
School News/Notices and our fortnightly 
newsletters will also be posted in the App.  If 
you have not yet downloaded the School 
Bytes for Parents App please go to your 
preferred app store and do so. 
 

 
HEAD LICE 
The head lice are out and about.  Please check your child’s hair regularly 
for head lice and eggs (nits) - use a fine metal tooth nit comb and plenty of 
cheap hair conditioner applied to the dry hair.   
 
This is a cheap method to see if your child has head lice, and if they do 
please treat with an approved head lice treatment.   
 
It is very important to remove all the eggs and repeat the process 
regularly until you no longer find eggs or lice in your comb.  Eggs will 
continue to hatch over a ten day period. 
 

100% CLASS ATTENDANCE 
It has been wonderful to see many of our classes achieving 100% attendance.  As an example, just 
yesterday we had an amazing 5 out of our 8 classes with every student in attendance.  Well done to K 
Lime, K/1 Navy, 1/2 Red, 3/4 Magenta and 5/6 Aqua.   
 
Attending school every day allows your child to get the 
most out of their learning and improve their career and 
life options.   
 
Regular school attendance can help expand your 
child’s learning and create positive relationships with 
their peers. 
 
If you require support in getting your child ready and 
motivated for school, please reach out to us. 
Read more about the benefits of regular attendance on 
the department website.   

https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/schooling-initiatives/every-day-matters


 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScwwUZEt0uqR5rH5BtfZ0WSZ7YN6gq3IyVHSGMw1uTCMp7FrQ/viewform?usp=header


 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

“We are the future and the future is now” 
 

Celebrating the artistic expression and talent of youth in Bellingen shire. Three 
exhibitions will occur across the shire during Youth Week 2025 April 9th-April 17th. 
 
Entry is open now for 12 years to 25 year olds living in Bellingen Shire and closes April 
1st. Entrants can enter up to 3 pieces. 
 
Free art materials for entrants available at each of our Neighbourhood Centres; 
Bellingen, Dorrigo and Urunga. Materials include canvas’ paint sets and brushes until 
they run out. If entrants are wishing to exhibit Photographs, we have some funds for 
printing we can assist entrants with. 
 
All mediums are welcome in the exhibits; sculpture, wearable art, sketches, 
photography, paintings etc. 
 
Entries will be exhibited in three locations and sorted into three regions; The Plateau 
(Dorrigo and surrounds), Bellingen and The Valleys ( Thora, Kalang, Glennifer, 
Fernmount), The Seaboard ( Urunga, Raleigh, Repton, Mylestom). 
 
Three Galleries will be hosting the exhibitions, The Art Space Urunga will host The 
Seaboard Show from 9th-16th April, Bellingen Gallery & Framing will host the 
Bellingen and The Valleys Show from 11-17th April and The Never Never Mind will host 
The Plateau Show for one night only on the 10th April allowing entrants to enter the 
popular Dorrigo Easter Show the following day. Opening nights will include prizes, 
and presentations with catering and mocktails. More details will follow soon. 
 
Entries are due on the 1st April. Please drop your completed entry off to one of 
Neighbourhood Centres along with a completed entry form. Entrants are welcome to 
sell their work at the shows, with all details on the entry form. 
 
If you need further information or access to materials, or help getting your artwork to 
one of our Neighbourhood Centres please call one of our Centres or email Lauren 
on community@ncobs.org.au 

mailto:community@ncobs.org.au


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


